Fremont Lake Association

Board Meeting   11/20/17  7PM   Landheer Insurance             

The purpose was to review 2017 results & prepare for 2018 programs & activities.
Attending; Bruce Haveman, Dave Landheer, Doug Nieboer, Ken Wolffis, John Sella & Norm Knorr.  Absent; Nels Johnston.
2017 Invasive Weed Control Program – Our discussion focused on not treating the SE portion of the Lake for Eurasian Watermilfoil (EWM) which results in the highest concentration of EWM.  On September 6 & 7, 2017 the DEQ Water Resources Division - Aquatic Nuisance Control Program surveyed the Lake to document the current conditions on the Lake.  The report summary indicated that overall; vegetation levels are improving, Wild Celery was the only dominate species, the invasive weed control program seems to be effective at limiting the nuisance potential of EWM.  An additional invasive species, Curly Leaf Pond Weed, was found near the TWP launch site.  DEQ advised that control in 2018 to remove the species before it can become an issue.  PLM has also noted this situation.  DEQ also mentioned that a resident was concerned with fish kills.  When the resident described when the fish kills occurred it is unlikely chemical treatment had any impact.            
2018 Invasive Weed Control Program – We reviewed the PLM 2018 proposal so the permitting process can be initiated on a timely basis.  PLM addressed the Wild Celery problem & recommends Wild Celery control should be considered.  However, DEQ permitting limits control options to suppression.  Also, the PLM proposal contained conducting Water Quality Surveys that could be conducted by Fremont City Staff in 2018.

Water Quality Surveys – The MSU Project recommended conducting annual Water Quality Surveys to measure the process of our improvement efforts.  Fremont City Staff conducted a partial survey in 2017 & Todd Blake indicated the City will be responsible for the 2018 Water Quality Survey to DEQ standards.  PLM included conducting these surveys as an option. 
No Wake Zone – The MSU Project recommended applying for a No Wake Zone on the east side of the Lake to reduce EWM fragmentation in the high EWM density area.  The City has approved a Resolution & sent documentation to the DNR.  The TWP has not approved a resolution which may delay the implementation of this recommendation.

Lake Level – Norm has contacted Dave Juanese to investigate the procedure to delay Raising the Lake to the Summer Level from April 15 to May 1.  It’s expected this later date will accommodate the high water levels in recent years that has damaged shoreline vegetation & caused some shoreline erosion.  Dave has indicated he hopes he can complete the procedure in time for the 2018 level adjustment.

Zebra Mussels – We questioned if this year’s increase has any impact on the food chain & fishery.  
Website – The website will updated with the PLM & DEQ reports & these minutes. 
Board Member Election – 2  Board Member terms expire next year.

Annual Meeting – The 2018 Annual Meeting is Saturday, May 12 @ 9AM at the TWP Hall.  We’re asking Jerry Dougan to reserve & confirm this date at the TWP Hall    
Norm Knorr   11/20/17 
